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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the thirteenth newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 and the first of calendar year 2024, and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 15
General Secretary Unavailability

Please note I will be unavailable from Saturday 6th April until Saturday 13th April inclusive and will have no access to my phone or email.

Mark Ayres to Assistant Secretary will be the point of contact and his email is  mgower85@hotmail.com 

If it is a Welfare Issue can you contact

Dave Keast our Welfare Officer    dave.keast@hotmail.com 

If it is a Respect issue

Sarah Brooks  - respectofficerdjm@gmail.com 

Please note that it has been really busy lately and there are a couple of respect issues and disciplinaries that are still ongoing and I can assure everyone that these will be resolved if you are waiting on my return in the week of the 15th April 2024.  Please support the colleagues above at this time as I have been averaging over 120 emails a day.  All emails sent to me I will acknowledge on the weekend of the 13th and 14th April 2024.

Thank you for trying to help with fixtures
Since sending out the email about fixtures and requesting Clubs to help with potential solutions can I thank the many Clubs who are coming up with innovative solutions to try and get games played and the Season finished.

The League is also at its expense booking some 3G pitches to try and get games played for teams that have a lot of games to play or are still in Cup competition and needing to get a result to ensure we can complete all games before the final.  The Fixture Secretaries will liaise with teams and Club Secretaries on this.

I am aware the forecast does still not look great but think with the hope of better weather we can still finish the Season.
Handbook Changes

Please can you ensure that you check the online handbook updated version I am sending out with this newsletter to ensure your Club details are correct.  With so much communication needed over the next eight weeks to get Season finished it is so important to have up to date details on file
Club Welfare Officers

Please can you make every effort to ensure that you Club Welfare Officers attend the training and network meetings hosted by Devon FA.  Please can you check that your Welfare Officers are receiving invites to these meetings.  I am aware that sometimes this may not be possible but the meetings are recorded so please can you catch up with the content when the recordings are available.

Youth Survey Devon Juniors and Minor League

I attach with the email this newsletter was sent with the results of the Youth Survey conducted by players from our League.  Overall, it is encouraging but as always some comments that are disappointing and proves the need for all of us to ensure Respect is at the forefront of everything that we do.

Meeting with Plymouth City Council
I am meeting with Plymouth City Council on 17th April to request nearly all council pitches to be left in play for May 2024 to assist with getting games completed.  Please note if you normally use a private pitch and request a council pitch there will be a charge levied against the Club.  Please note the cost is £ 23 for pitches other than mini soccer 7 v 7 where they are £ 13.  The Treasurer will invoice teams at end of the Season.

Team Sheets

Please ensure that when evening games start that teams still remember the 48 hour rule to get team sheets correctly entered on Full Time.  Fines are higher than this time last year and this just needs to be scheduled into a routine for getting this administration completed.

Benevolent Fund

A reminder to teams that if a player has a serious injury whilst playing football you can apply for a one off payment from the League for the player in question.  An email needs sending to me saying what the injury is, the impact on the player and how long the player is out of action.  This is reviewed by a sub group of the Executive and if agreed payment made to Club account to be given to player.
Cup Final Programmes

Please note (not applicable to U9 and U10 Finals at Crowndale) once your team has reached a final Steve Avery will be in touch with you to get information for the Cup Final programmes.  Please when Steve sends the forms to you can you get them returned as soon as possible to give us time to complete the programmes in plenty of time.
Cup Rules
ANOTHER REMINDER – 8 teams have already played ineligible players in Cup competition so please read below.
The League Executive job is to enforce the Rules of the League and the Cup Rules are determined by the Clubs at the Annual General Meeting each year.  Therefore, whatever Executive Officers think of the rules is irrelevant.  Our rule is to enforce the rules and PLEASE, PLEASE if you are still in a Cup competition and reached semi final stages in particular read the eligibility rules in the handbook that you can find on pages 119-121.

Cup Final Spectator Fees 
I am writing to confirm the spectator costs for our Cup Finals for April and May 2024

Prices to include Programmes  ( no programmes for mini soccer finals )
Prices for season 2023-2024:- 
Mini Soccer 

U11 – U18

Adult 




£3.00 


£5.00

Junior 




£2.00 


£2.00

OAP 




£2.00 


£2.00

Family 




£7.00 


£10.00

Every Season we will be asked why we charge and it is very simple – to cover the following cost

Pitch Hire        -    around £ 1000

Trophies          -    over £ 26,000

Referees          -    over £ 1,600

Travel and Equipment  over £ 800
In short over £ 30k needs to be raised to cover costs.
Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website.
Morley Rangers
To inform you that we have a change of manager for our Morley u11 Girls  - unfortunately Jodie Billington has stepped down.

 

The new team manager and contact, effective immediately, is
Steve Bryant     07826 841676
 
Plymouth Rangers Change of Secretary Details

Chelle Smith
Secretary

Plymouth Rangers FC

07808 765150
New Email for Club and it is rangersplymouth@gmail.com 

Chaddlewood Miners

Change of Pitch

Chaddlewood Under 18s that play in the Cambridge Divisipn are to play their remaining home fixtures at Staddiscombe due to the Yealmpton pitch being out of bounds a lot this Season.
Team Withdrawals
Many thanks as always for your time spent reading and implementing any requests

Mark Rowles                Friday 5th April 2024
Date of next newsletter    Friday 19th April 2024
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